
The regular meeting of the Official Board was held Tuesday, February 26, 1985, at 
the church at 8 P.M. Pr2s,ent: Pastor and Mrs. Bogdan; Brothers Lauf, Nendel, 
Picazio, Yee; Sisters Bullwinkle, Cooper, Sakash and Muir (10) 

Pastor Bogdan read from Proverbs 26, followed by prayer by the individual members of 
the Board. 

The report of the Church Clerk and Church Treasurer were accepted as prepared. 

Old Business 

Question was asked concerning the purchase of the new stove for the church kitchen. 
Motion was made that Brothers Yee and Lauf look into the purchase of an industrial 
stainless steel stove. Motion carried. 

Concerning the Heritage Corner, Brother Fearn does not feel he is in a position to 
build it; Brother H. Bullwinkle will be contacted concerning it. Since the Emma 
Zehner Memorial Fund was used for missionary purposes, this cost will come out of 
the General Fund. 

New Business 

Pastor Bogdan stated that at the District Council all the churches are requested to 

make a Home Missions pledge (or cash) to help the Home Mission churches. Letter 

from Brother Sheridan, Admin, Asst. for Home Missions, concerning the Home Mission 

effort of the Phillip Mendittos was read by Bro. Nendel. 
It was decided to make a $1000 target for this offering. Palm Sunday will be the 

00"4. 
target date, perhaps with a Thirty Pieces of Silver offering; if the offering is not 

completed at that time, it will be carried over for Easter and perhaps later than 

that. The offering will be announced in the church bulletins. 

Accepted by the Board for Church Membership: Sisters Dolores Willie and Lucy Ragcdo. 

The William Farrands will be coming home from the Philippines in March - they will 

be contacted for ministry for the Palm Sunday weekend. 

On March 4th there is a Sectional Council at Brookhaven. 

On the 15th, the International Fellowship, with the British Isles as the theme. 

Regarding the College Luncheon, Sister Bogdan reported that "we have been having a 

beautiful response." The College Fellowship Dinner held on the first Friday of the 

month is for college and career people who attend church. 

Brother Nendel expressed a desire to get out on the streets, distributing tracts and 

the AB3 Good News Pamphlet. He will organize this effort. 

The meeting then adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk 


